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MTA LEGISLATIVE BRIEF

April 30, 2003

TO:


MTA BOARD OF DIRECTORS

FROM:

ROGER SNOBLE, CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

LOCAL

On April 30, 2003, the Los Angeles City Council voted to postpone consideration of a resolution sponsored by Council Member Nate Holden relative to include in the City's 2003-2004 Legislative Program, opposition to SB 504 (Kuehl) which would create the Santa Monica Metro Line Corporation Authority to award and oversee all design and construction contracts for the completion of the Exposition Light Rail Line.  

Council Member Cindy Miscikowski requested to postpone a vote on the resolution to allow for additional time for the Council, the Chief Legislative Analyst (CLA), MTA and Senator Kuehl's office to discuss governing board concerns raised by the City of Los Angeles.  This item is scheduled to be re-heard by the City Council on Tuesday, May 3, 2003.

In other actions, the City Council voted unanimously to approve a substitute motion by Council Member Tom LaBonge relative to support for a State Department of Transportation (Caltrans) Preferred Strategy for major improvements of the 101 Freeway Corridor between the 110 and 134 Freeways.  

The substitute resolution recommends support for the Technical Advisory Committee's (TAC) recommendation of option "D", which calls for creating dual High Occupancy Vehicle (HOV) lanes by widening the freeway between Route 23 and Route 134.  The resolution also recommends the TAC analyze in full detail the impacts of the Corridor alternatives on City streets and residential neighborhoods; give top priority to recommending short-term and mid-term improvements along the corridor; and strengthen community involvement during the formal hearing process. 

STATE

SB 314 (Murray)

Senator Kevin Murray has indicated his interest in sponsoring legislation to provide funding for transportation projects in Los Angeles County.  The Senator will soon introduce amendments to SB 314 to authorize the MTA to implement a ½ percent sales tax in Los Angeles County subject to approval through a countywide vote.  

The bill would limit the imposition of the sales tax to five years and restrict the funding to specified projects throughout Los Angeles County.  Approximately $3.5 billion would be generated by such a measure.  The bill will include a list of projects and specific funding levels that would be provided for each project.  

Senator Murray requested input from the MTA in the designation of projects for the proposal.  Staff provided the Senator with recommendations for projects consistent with the MTA’s Long Range Plan and priorities adopted by the Board in response to the State Budget crisis.  The amendments will be introduced and the bill will need further refinement as it moves through the legislative process.

It should be noted that under current law, a sales tax for transportation must be approved by a two-thirds vote.  ACA 7 by Assembly Member Dutra would reduce this threshold to 55% and the MTA Board has a support position on the measure.  Additionally the Silicon Valley Manufacturers Group is sponsoring a statewide initiative to lower the vote threshold if the Legislature does not adopt a measure such as ACA 7.  

Staff will continue to work with Senator Murray and will bring this measure to the Board for further consideration.  The bill could be heard as early as Tuesday, May 6, in the Senate Transportation Committee. 
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